
 

Ref: Romans/Y3/LJ 
 
 
 
4th April 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
As you are aware, at Bloxwich Academy Primary, we utilise the Cornerstones Curriculum to 
impart and embed learning through fun and stimulating themes. We are excited to tell you 
that, upon your child’s return to school in April, their new topic of learning will be ‘Emperors 
and Empires’. 
 
Year 3 children will begin the summer term by exploring the historical meaning of invasion, 
emperors, empires and much more. This project will teach our children about British history 
from the end of the Iron Age to the end of the Roman era, including changes to people and 
lifestyle caused by the invasion of the Romans into Britain.  
 
To kick off the term in style, on Tuesday 29th April, children are asked to come into school 
dressed as a person from the Roman era. The children will do a variety of fun activities 
including their own shield design and making. For this, we would kindly ask for the children 
to bring in cardboard and foil from home if possible. 
 
 
We can’t wait to see the children dress up and their excitement as they take part in our 
memorable day! 
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
Ms S Shepherd 
Headteacher  
 


